
Ludlow’s Shining Stars 
 

 

Joshua Campbell – 7th Grade 

Josh is an incoming 7th grader who volunteered all summer at Mary A. Goetz 

Elementary and Ludlow High School.  He worked each day with the custodial staff 

completing any work that was asked of him by Mr. Wofford.  While most students his 

age were enjoying typical summer fun, Josh was working hard several hours a day to 

improve our schools.  
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Steve Chapman & Jerry Allender  

Steve and Jerry spent several nights during the month of July installing the camera 

outside the alley doors.  All installation and wiring was completed free of charge to 

the district.  This camera will allow our High School Secretary the ability to see who 

is at the door before anyone is buzzed into the building.  This is just one more way to 

keep our students safe on a daily basis.  
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Bill McMillen 

Bill contacted the district about several items that his company wanted to donate to 

schools.  We received 200 new 3-ring binders, 100 pocket folders, 4 laptop 

computers, and a dozen new chairs for the district.  All of these items will be used 

within the district. 
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Cindy Powell 

Cindy contacted our district about a donation from her company.  She brought in 

several dozen 3-ring binders for our teachers and office staff to use. The binders were 

shared among the schools and district office. 

 


